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I want to start by thanking everyone for another successful Plant Sale. Plant Sale Chair, Karen Kidd and her area coordinators did an excellent job 
of preparing for and putting on this event. The Plant Sale, without a doubt, is the most complex and multifaceted activity we take on. It takes a  
dedicated crew of members to pull off this event. Its popularity with the public is a testament to how important our sale has become for the  
community.  
 
I would especially like to single out Karen. She did an excellent job of providing leadership to the Plant Sale ï maintaining what has made this a 
successful event in the past, while putting her own stamp on the sale. Taking over an established and popular event can be a daunting experience. 
Karen took on this challenge without missing a step. Thanks Karen for a great job done! 
 
Our annual Plant Sale represents the beginning of our óbusy seasonô. Itôs also the time of year when I often hear the question, ñAre we involved in 
too many things?ò Some question whether we should be doing outreach projects when some of our own events struggle to get enough volunteers? 
Are we stretched too thin? 
 
To answer these questions, we need to start with our Mission Statement. It appears below, as it does on the first page of every newsletter. Key to 
our mission is that we ñshall strive to make a positive impact on horticulture in our community through education, community outreach, and  
stewardship of our environment.ò All that we do needs to fit within at least one of these three areas. None of these three core principles of our  
mission are more important than the others.  
 
Itôs no doubt that we have our hands in a number of activities ï some organization-based, some in cooperation with other organizations. Are we 
doing too much? Thatôs a difficult question to answer. With nearly 120 members, it would seem that we can reasonably host three major events 
each spring/summer. Although it takes a lot of work to recruit members to volunteer for these events, we are always able, as our recently  
completed Plant Sale demonstrated, to muster enough numbers to successfully put on each of these events. Our membership numbers would also 
suggest that taking on a large project like The Garden Door would be manageable. When we ask for help in the garden, we usually get it, albeit 
often from the same people. We do however need to do a better job of getting new faces to show up to work in the garden. Are we involved in too 
many outreach projects? Since these cooperative arrangements with other organizations are generally member-driven (most often initiated by a 
MG member), these activities seem to draw those who have some vested interest in helping the particular organization. They might draw away 
some who might otherwise put more time into Master Gardener activities, but I would suggest this is minimal. 
 
As I see it, we need to examine whether an activity, organization-based or community-based, addresses at least one ï preferably all three ï of the 
core principles of our mission. If it does not, then it either needs to change its focus to assure that it includes these principles, or it should not be a 
Master Gardener activity. Second, for organization-based activities, we need to assure that there is adequate member interest in either continuing 
the activity or beginning a new activity. In the end, we need to assure that what we do has a positive impact for our community and for our  
members. We can do this by assuring that we strive to meet the core principles of our mission. 

 
Mike VanEss           
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 MISSION STATEMENT:  The Door County 
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in partnership with UW-Extension, shall strive 
to  make a positive impact on horticulture in 

our community through education, community 
outreach, and stewardship of our 

environment. 
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Door County Master Gardeners Association 

Board Meeting Minutes May 18, 2016 
 

The meeting was called to order by Pres. Mike VanEss at 5:30 p.m. 
Board members present:  Chris Gritzmacher, Wendy Woldt, Al Romsos, Jim Friedrichs, Holly Green. 
Also present:  Tom and Lucy Kile, Helen Bacon, Carol Berglund, Jo Ann Tarczewski. 
 
Secretaryõs Report:  Minutes from previous meeting approved (motion Jim F., seconded Al R.). 
Correspondence:  No report. 
 
Treasurerõs Report:  Account balance summary and budget figures approved (motion Holly G.,  
sec. Jim F.). 
 
Old Business 
 
Risk Management Policy:  Many favorable comments regarding Chris G.ôs revision of document. 
Changes made to document:   
Section D ï last sentence, page 2 will read ñéresponsible for garden planting and maintenance should consider  
removing plants that are known to cause death oréò 
Section D ï first sentence, page 3 will read  ñéserious illness or injury to humans.ò 
Section H ï fourth sentence, page 5 will read  ñéactivity.  Directors and Officers Liability Insurance may also be  
considered.ò   
Food safety information will be made available to all involved in treats/refreshments for events. 
Chris will add it to the website and have a folder available. 
Motion made to approve Risk Mgmt. document with changes, passed (motion Wendy, sec. Jim F.) 
 
New Business 
 
Fall in the Garden Door:  Report received from the committee with several ideas, including tractor tours of PARS, cookies 
at Nibble Nook, serving raw veggies, and a presentation on grasses. Ideas from Board are a presentation regarding grape 
cultivation and winemaking, and Annie Deutsch and the new MG hotline.  Several other ideas in report were non-starters. 
New Website:  Mike V. presented ideas for new website, showed what a sample would look like, and gave his  
recommendation for the use of WEEBLY, along with costs per year.  Motion made and accepted to contract with WEEBLY 
for website hosting (motion Jim F., sec. Holly G.). 
Agri-tourism Liability Immunity:  Mike V. provided copies of the 2013 Wisconsin Act 269 regarding agricultural tourism, 
defining activities and liabilities that may apply to Master Gardener events at The Garden Door and PARS.  Motion made 
and accepted to purchase a sign from Fast Signs stating the statute(s) (motion Chris G., sec. Al R.).   Also related to risk 
management was the decision to purchase a bullhorn and waistband amplifier for use at events (motion Jim F., sec. Al R.). 
OutreachProject at Peninsula State Park:  An application was received requesting volunteers for garden planting help in 
Peninsula State Park.  Motion made to approve application (motion Jim F., sec. Chris G.). 
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DCMGA Board Meeting Minutes conté 
 
New Committee Chairmen:  A motion was approved to appoint the following members in three positions:   
Vicki Daoust/Youth Programs, Jim Baxter/The Garden Door Co-coordinator, Nancy Anschutz/TGD Financial  
Co-coordinator.  Motion to approve, Chris G., sec. Holly G.) 
Open Board Positions:  Volunteers are needed to fill two Board positions.  
Nomination Committee:  Volunteers are needed to form a nominating committee.  This committee reports to the  
Vice-President (Chris Gritzmacher) and will recruit candidates for the Board election at the annual meeting in October. 
Plant Sale:  Karen Kidd sent a comprehensive report on the current activities of the plant sale committee, covering  
marketing, greenhouse status, purchased plants, donated plants, and miscellaneous general information. 
The Garden Door:  New arborvitae have been planted, Nancy A. will be budget co-coordinator, Al R. can handle tractor 
driving, three garden tours have been scheduled.  Surveys have been emailed regarding operation, events, improvements, 
likes/dislikes, etc. at TGD. 
Open House:  Jo Ann T. confirms that herbs are the theme for 2016, speakers include Helen Bacon and Jane Cole,  
ChrissDaubner will show fairy gardens, Wendy W. will handle containers. Fairy garden items will be available for purchase.  
Karen Newburg (sp.?) may handle the Butterfly Garden. 
Matt Stasiak can do one tractor tour of PARS, so another driver is needed.  Publicity is a concern, and an artist is needed 
for advertising posters.  Lee Somerville will be signing books. 
Fall in the Garden Door:  See report above. 
Education:  Logan Creek tour coming up.  Possible events include the Green Bay Botanical Gardens: Behind the Scenes, 
Door Landscape Co. tour, Mickelson Daylily Garden. 
Youth:  New committee chair approved (see above). 
Outreach:  Peninsula State Park (see above). 
Merchandise Sales:  Chriss D. advises the tool sale is finished, logo embroidery clothing orders 
are ready, mini garden merchandise is in.  Plant picture frames are needed for sale. 
Newsletter:  No report. 
Training:  No report. 
Publicity:  No report. 
Social:  No report. 
Sunshine:  No report. 
 
State:  Registration beginning for state conference in mid-September, cost is $190. 
 
Announcements:  Our next business meeting will be July 20, 2016 at 5:30 p.m., PARS classroom. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m. (Motion Jim F., sec. Al R.). 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Holly Green, Secretary. 
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Garden Door Committee Meeting  
May 9, 2016  

 
Present:   Mike Van Ess, Alan Romsos, Chris Gritzmacher, Vicki Dirst, Chriss Daubner, Jo Ann Tarczewski,  
Jim Friedrichs, Wendy Woldt, Nancy Anschutz, Barb Henkelmann, Kaylynn Litersky, Helen Bacon 
 
Call to Order:  Alan called the meeting to order at 5:32. The minutes of the last meeting were approved.  
 
Treasurers Report:  Wendy handed out the report. Some details were discussed. The report was approved. 
Nancy will be the financial co-chair for TGD. People should send her receipts and expense forms. 
 
Garden Cleanup:  Chris G. said there were fewer people at the cleanup than usual, but a lot of work got 
done. Vicki counted 17 members. 
 
Arborvitae Replacement:  Alan reported that the new trees have been planted. Due to their large size a 
backhoe was needed. 
 
Raised Bed & Copper Structure:  Barb said the raised beds have been completed. She will be planting  
purple vegetables this year. The copper trays will be planted with succulents on Friday. 
 
Little Lake:  Barb said planting is expected in early to mid-June. People can get volunteer hours for the 
planting, which should take one or two days.  
 
Adirondack Chairs:  Kaylynn reported that painting is in progress. Chriss D. will handle getting plaques 
made in memory of Rod Bohn. 
 
The Garden Door Co -Chairpersons:  The co-chairs are Jim Baxter (plants - including weeding and  
recruitment of area supervisors), Nancy Anschutz (finance - including tracking expenditures, forwarding bills 
to Wendy and preparing the annual budget), and Alan Romsos (grounds - including turf management and 
structures). Alan will be our liaison with PARS. He has ordered portable toilets, plus a wash sink for certain 
events. The new area supervisor for the shed is Kathie Vavra.  

 

Garden Door Notes  
by Vicki Dirst  
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Garden Door Committee Meeting Minutes continuedé 
 
Garden Area Signs:  Alan said we need to place signs designating the various portions of the garden.  
Someone indicated the signs might be up in the barn. Alan will talk to Doug Henderson about the cost of  
replacing any signs that are too faded to use.  
 
TGD Survey:  Jim Baxter developed a proposed survey of members regarding TGD. It was distributed by 
email. Mike asked for comments on the proposed survey. No changes were suggested. Mike proposes  
sending it to the membership via Google Forms. 
 
Rack Card Distribution:  Mike had a box of rack cards and asked for volunteers to distribute the cards to 
locations named on his list. Chris G. will do Ephraim. Helen will do Northport and Sister Bay. Jo Ann will do 
Baileys Harbor and Jacksonport. Chriss D. will do southern Door. Alan will do Egg Harbor and Fish Creek. 
Mike will do Sturgeon Bay. 
 
Label Maker:  Alan reported that Sandie Ott no longer wants the job of making labels for the plants at TGD. 
Alan will ask Sandie what the job entails and will then send an email asking for a volunteer.  
 
Open House:  Jo Ann is the chairperson for the Open House, which will be held July 9th from 1 till 4. She 
asked what we are going to do without a publicity person. Mike said they have approached several people 
and all said no to taking over this role. Hence he has been asking people to do smaller portions of the job 
such as newspaper ads, press releases and banners. People needing publicity should contact him and he will 
find someone to do whatôs needed. Jo Ann said the Open House will be all about herbs. Jane Cole will be a 
speaker and will have a booth. Helen will give a presentation on interesting facts about herbs. Chriss D. will 
do a presentation on fairy gardens. She and Kaylynn will have a table. Wendy will do a container program 
using herbs. Jo Ann hopes to repeat the Karen Newbern program on monarch butterflies. Alan will ask Matt 
Staziak if we can have research station tours. Jo Ann would also like to offer herbal treats, but that is not  
settled yet. She has asked area supervisors to include an herb in each bed, with an appropriate label. 
 
TGD Strategic Plan:  Mike said we need to get back to talking about this. He would like to get plant lists on 
our website and QR codes displayed in each garden area so people can access the lists while they are in the 
garden. The lists should include all trees, shrubs, perennials and bulbs, but not annuals. We would need to 
update the database yearly. Mike is currently maintaining the website. He wants to change the website  
provider which will change the look and make the website easier to manage.  
  
Other Discussion:  Alan said we still need an area supervisor for the east perennial bed and someone to 
take over the pond. Chris G. announced that she will not be doing the rose garden after this year. Kaylynn 
suggested turning on the water so the new trees can get watered. Alan will see to it. Mike brought up the 
subject of liability, and indicated that a state statute appears to absolve agro -tourism of liability as long as a 
sign with specified verbiage is posted. He has asked a couple of sign companies for bids. The sign would be 
specifically for TGD. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:44 . The next meeting will be July 11 th 5:30 at PARS.  
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Last fall the four raised beds and arbors were demolished to make way for new 
ideas and structures in the Raised Bed area of The Garden Door.  Barb  
Henkelmann, new chair of the Raised Bed area, asked Jim McFarlin, a fellow 
MG and woodworker extraordinaire, to construct a 3 tiered, 5 bin series of cedar 
frame beds to be placed in the East side area. He agreed to the project which 
featured slot and peg construction and went to work. 
 
On a bright sunny Thursday in mid-April (after having to postpone the  
scheduled day due to typical spring weather of a rain/snow mix) Jim, his wife, 
Mary, and 10 additional hearty Master Gardeners answered the call for help in 
the laying out, construction and filling of Jimôs masterpiece. All the boards were 
laid out on the grass nearby and eventually, like a giant jigsaw puzzle, the five 
bins took shape. Jim, Mary, Tom Luebker, Kerry Vavra, Dale Jeanquart and 
Mark Honold put the boards in the right order and manned the hammers and 
drills, positioning the wooden pegs and screws to keep them securely fastened. 
Immediately thereafter, the shovels and wheelbarrows were employed by Larry 
Burris, Carrie Sherrill, John Kierstyn, Christine Gritzmacher, Mary and Barb, 
filling the bins with soil. Tim Kazmierczak made this task much easier by using 
the Bobcat to stockpile the soil in the West raised bed area, right across the 
walkway from the new raised bed.  Now this eye-catching structure will soon be 
ready for the vegetables and herbs that are being planned for this yearôs  
growing season. On your next trip to The Garden Door, make sure you stop by 
and admire Jimôs work of art. 

 

New Raised Beds for The Garden Door 
Submitted by Barb Henkelmann 

Photos by Christine Gritzmacher 

Spring Hike at Logan Creek  

Sponsored by DCMGA Education Committee 
Wednesday, May 11th 

 

Members enjoyed strolling through a 170 acre parcel at Logan Creek.  
This beautiful property provides a display of upland  
Hardwood and lowland cedar-hemlock forest including Beech, Hemlock, 
and Sugar Maple trees. Spring wildflowers Hepatica, Spring Beauty,  
Trillium and Trout Lily abound at this location.  As an added bonus, 
Logan Creek accommodates many breeding birds. 
It was a great day to WELCOME SPRING! 

It takes a team!  
Congratulations on a 
job well done.  


